Development Plan:

APAC-Kansas Inc., Shears Division is requesting a Conditional Use Permit for a
Temporary Asphalt Plant located in the Florence Rock Quarry for purpose of completing
two KDOT projects on US Highway 50. These projects consist of 27 miles of Hot Mixed
Asphalt pavement overlays on the mainline and shoulder on hwy 50 through Marion and
Chase counties. These being KDOT projects APAC will follow all state mandated
requirements for asphalt plants and plant sites. We will provide SWPPP and all
appropriate permits required by the State of Kansas and any that the County of Marion
may be requesting.

It is APAC’s intent to use the Florence Quarry without a change to its current elevation.
We would like to begin stockpiling materials for these projects as soon as possible. That
operation consists of one man and a loader to push up incoming materials for several

months and we will put in all n WPPP controls for that operation. Construction
will take place between(April 1, 2011 and November 30, 201 1:, During this time there
will be a Portable Aspha i ftirseveral other pieces of equipment,

a lab and some office trailers. We will build any necessary berms and drainage that is
needed for the asphalt plant and it operation and follow all KDHE rules and regulations.
Additionally we have contacted the Department of Wildlife and Parks as well the State
Historical Preservation Officer for their approval to use the location for our operations. It
is our intent to use the current entrance as our ingress and egress to the plant. The asphalt
plant should only be there for aboufter that it is our intent to move it on to
another project.

The location will be vacated and restored to its current condition upon completion of our
contract with the KDOT.

We are currently applying for our own Construction Stormwater and Industrial
Stormwater permits with KDHE. We have supplied you with the current plan and photos
that Harshman Construction has for this quarry. I have modified Hartman’s photos to
show approximately where the asphalt plant will sit. If you have further questions please
feel free to call me at any time at 620-727-7715.

Thank you,

ol

Max Van Arsdale
Division Materials Estimator






